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The Public Safety and Fiscal Management (PSFM) Committee convened on June 26, 2014 to 

interview the nominees to the Personnel Board of Prince George’s County.  The Personnel Board 

plays a vital role in the interpretation and adjudication of Personnel Law, County regulations and 

administrative policies which are critical to the fair and efficient operation of the County 

government. 

 

The following individuals have been nominated to the Personnel Board: 

 

Mr. Toby L. Burt is a resident of New Carrollton.  He retired from the Federal government with 

over 30 years of service in the area of Human Resources Management.  He hold several 

certificates in Human Resources Management.  

 

Mr. Burt received the Bachelor of Arts degree in Political Science from Alabama State 

University and Master of Arts in Public Administration from the University of Akron. 

 

Mr. Francisco J. Gomez is a resident of Bowie and currently serves as a teacher in the County’s 

Public Schools.  He is responsible for implementing the International Technology system and 

Engineering Education Association’s curriculum.  

 

Mr. Gomez previously served as a Security Analyst for the Federal government where he was 

responsible for protecting and defending information and information systems by ensuring their 

availability, integrity, authentication, confidentially, and non-repudiation.  Presently, he is very 

active in his community serving as President of the Homeowner’s Association and participating 

in many other charitable organizations. 

 

Mr. Gomez received the Bachelor of Science degree in Business Administration from Bowie 

State University and the Master of Science in Information Assurance from the University of 

Maryland University College. 
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The nominees gave a short presentation on their qualifications and experiences which will 

enhance their participation on the Personnel Board. 

 

The members of PSFM Committee had a very thorough discussion with the nominees concerning 

their role on the Board and other issues. 

 

The members of the Public Safety and Fiscal Management Committee voted 3-0 favorably to 

recommend the appointment of the nominees to the Personnel Board of Prince George’s County. 

 

 

 


